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Stuart Freer 
Executive, Stations & Depots and Network Code 
Telephone 020 7282 3674 
Fax 020 7282 2043 
E-mail stuart.freer@orr.gsi.gov.uk 

  
  5th February 2013 
 

Lee Amass  
Delay Attribution Board 
Floor 8 
1 Eversholt Street 
London 
NW1 2DN 
 
 

 
 

 

Dear Lee 

Amendments to the September 2012 Delay Attribution Guide 

1. The Office of Rail Regulation (“ORR”) has today approved the following proposal to 
amend the September 2012 Delay Attribution Guide (“DAG”), submitted to it by the Delay 
Attribution Board (“DAB”) on 29 January 2013: 

DAB/P018 

Guidance where no fault found (technical equipment) - rewording of DAG Section 
4.25. 

 
2.  The amendment to the DAG will take effect on 1 April 2013. 

3. ORR has approved the amendment because it is satisfied that it provides greater 
clarity to the delay attribution process. 

4. A copy of this letter, the approval notice and of the Proposal for Amendment will be 
placed on the ORR website. A copy of the approval notice will also be placed on ORR’s 
public register. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Stuart Freer 


